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Dear  

Re: Freedom of Information request ref CA203 

Thank you for your request for information received on 8 December 2022.  The response is 

given below: 

Request 

A report presented to your Overview and Scrutiny committee on 17th Oct 2022 - 'Update on 

CPCA Bus Review' claimed: 'We were therefore very surprised to be allocated none of the 

BSIP funds. In fact, 60% of LTAs received no BSIP funds. Two causes have subsequently 

been discovered: 1) in DfT’s view we had insufficient commitment to road charging, active 

travel and bus priority schemes in our area;...' 

 

Can you please send me all correspondence, meeting notes and other documents you have 

relating to your discovery of the reasons DfT had for the failure of the BSIP bid that support 

your views presented in the paper as to the reasons why the DfT turned down this bid, and 

in particular anything you hold that supports the view that the DfT turned down the bid due to 

a failure to be sufficiently committed to road charging. 

 

Response 

The information was conveyed to officers in a DfT-requested meeting on 29 March. It was a 

short and informal Zoom meeting without agenda or minutes for about 8 people.  

Oliver Howarth, Bus Strategy Manager made some notes (attached).   

 

 

 

 








